
 
 

BAR COUNCIL NEWS UPDATE – 

FRIDAY 21 DECEMBER 2018 

  

Divorce law consultation 

  

Law Gazette – Further coverage appears of the Bar Council’s response to the 

Ministry of Justice’s consultation on reforming the legal requirements for divorce, 

following a letter from the lord chancellor to MPs. 

  

The consultation attracted nearly 600 responses two weeks before it closed. 

Respondents include the Bar Council, which has told the ministry that making 

separating couples wait six months before their divorce is finalised is an 

'unacceptable delay' for those who do not have children or who have 

straightforward financial affairs. 

  

Gauke does not indicate when the ministry will make its decision, just that it will 

'carefully consider the feedback received over the entire [consultation] period to 

further shape and refine our reform proposals'. 

  

Fair allocation of work 

Law Gazette – The Gazette reports that the Bar Council has said the bar’s rules on 

fair allocation of work should be tightened to ensure barristers are not picked on the 

basis of gender or race, following allegations that an Asian barrister was dropped by 

a solicitor on the instruction of a client. 

  

Responding to the Bar Standards Board (BSB) consultation on its latest strategic plan, 

the representative body said a ‘reconsideration’ of the regulator’s approach on work 

allocation might be warranted. ‘Our experience is that these rules are not having the 

desired effect,’ the council said. The BSB Handbook says chambers have an 

‘obligation of fairness’ in presenting names of barristers for consideration by 

instructing solicitors.  

  

The Bar Council’s consultation response adds: ‘Given that the diversity profile of 

entrants to the profession is broadly representative of the population arguably the 

bulk of regulatory attention on diversity should be focussed on progression and 

reviewing/ensuring existing regulation is fit for purpose in addition to ensuring 
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compliance with pre-existing regulation. We urge the BSB to consider reviewing the 

effectiveness of the rules on the fair allocation of work.’ 

  

The council added that more work needs to be done to address high levels of 

bullying, discrimination or harassment. 
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